TOWN OF KIANTONE-MEETING MINUTES

June 8, 2023

Minute Notes provided by Dep. Clerk Krista Micelli

Supervisor Ostrander called the meeting to order after recital of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present: Supervisor Ostrander, Council: McDonald, Sturzenbecker, Kolstee, Landman Also Present, Highway Superintendent Carlson, Bookkeeper Valvo, Dep. Clerk Micelli

Absent: Clerk Davis, Atty. Hajdu

BOARD MEETING:

MINUTES & REPORTS:

- April Board Minutes
 Motion Duly Made by Councilman Sturzenbecker, Seconded by Councilman Kolstee, no opposition, unanimously approved
- Bills & Bills Paid After Audit: Motion Duly Made Seconded no opposition, unanimously approved

MONTHLY REPORTS:

All reports were emailed to Supervisor and Board Members for review prior to scheduled meeting.

- Court Reports Reviewed and Accepted
- Clerk's Report of Monies Received and Distributed Reviewed and Accepted
- Code Enforcement Report –No Report Provided
- DCO Report-No Report Provided
- Accessor Report-No Report Provided

COMMITTEE REPORTS: No Updates

KIFD: No Minute Notes

OLD BUSINESS:

Solar: CS letters mailed to all residents asking about where their wells are. Another Public Meeting by CS Energy scheduled on June 29th 7-8:30 at firehall.

Highway Dept. Building: All materials arrived.

DCO Suggestions continued to be tabled to next month.

Town email issue has been fixed with Southern Tier Graphics. Town now owns domain that email operates on. Several attempts to connect with Time Warner to find out about past agreement.

NEW BUSINESS: none

Supervisor Ostrander opened the meeting to the floor: Dalton Anthony is running for District Legislation wanted the Board to know who he was.

Kerry Trammel and Todd Stimson asking about having cannabis product at Farmers Market. NY is giving cannabis growers a very hard time. They brought it up to the Board to ask about selling at the farmer's market. It is a temporary idea to raise money since they have lost money. It is pertaining to the 2022 harvest. Town Board will need to discuss and it will be new business. If the board decides, then a 2023 certificate will be issued so they can participate in the farmer's market. Hopefully Kerry and Todd will find out more inform of NY for the Board and then it will be shared with Lyle. After that the Board can discuss this idea so they can be made aware whether the Board will accept their idea to sell at the market. Kerry is now the Secretary of the Cultivation Committee of NY. Todd Stimson read to the Board something that he wrote about open markets.

With no further business to come before the Board, Motion Duly Made to Adjourn by Councilman Sturzenbecker; Seconded by Supervisor Ostrander; No Opposition. Unanimously Approved. Meeting adjourned at 7:55PM

Respectfully Submitted

Gail Davis, Town Clerk

THIS SPACE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK